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July 29, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration an update of the King County Transportation Concurrency Test Results Map, as specified in King County Code (KCC) 14.70.270 (A).  

The concurrency map shall be reviewed and updated in even-numbered years or when directed by the council by motion.  The update process shall reflect the most recently adopted roads CIP, traffic volumes and updated travel time surveys and standards and methodologies as described in K.C.C. 14.70.220 and 14.70.230.  If the update requires changes in the concurrency map, the new concurrency map shall be submitted to council for its approval by ordinance no later than July 31, together with the reports required in subsections B. and C. of this section.  The approved map shall be deemed adequate for the purpose of concurrency analysis and shall be used to determine the concurrency of proposed development projects.

Also included is an updated transportation concurrency travel shed boundary map, the 2016 Transportation Concurrency Update Report, and an ordinance streamlining the transportation concurrency code found in KCC 14.70.  The code updates will enable the County to provide a more efficient, cost-effective, up-to-date, and easy to administer transportation concurrency program that is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan policies.  

Since 1995, the County has utilized a number of concurrency testing methodologies and travel shed configurations. Due to city incorporations and annexations, the amount of urban 


[bookmark: _GoBack]area remaining in unincorporated King County is dramatically smaller than at the start of the concurrency program. The 2016 update provides a travel shed configuration that reflects the current urban and rural nature of the unincorporated area and can be easily updated in the future as the few remaining unincorporated urban areas become parts of cities consistent with the state Growth Management Act and County policy. 

The Road Services Division (Roads) has updated the concurrency data acquisition and processing methodology to be significantly more efficient and cost effective. Instead of staff intensive, manual data collection, Roads is now purchasing travel time data from a leading international provider of traffic data systems. Efficient administration of the concurrency program is especially critical given the significant roads funding crisis facing the County.

This legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan by helping focus development within the Urban Growth Area. 

KCC 14.70.270 requires that the Transportation Concurrency Expert Review Panel participate in the concurrency update process by reviewing proposed changes and commenting to the Council. The panel’s review letter will be provided to the Council by August 15, 2016. This code update also proposes removing the requirement for an expert review panel. The panel provided needed oversight during a period of tremendous growth in the unincorporated area and provided an external review of the concurrency program. Now that the County is nearing the end of annexations and incorporations and the program has been stable for a number of years, the County, with the concurrence of the existing review panel, recommends the requirement be removed.

It is estimated that this report required 160 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $16,000. The estimated printing cost is negligible. Per KCC 14.70 and KCC 20.18.110, the Transportation Concurrency update must be advertised in an official newspaper 30 days prior to adoption.  



Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance, which proposes an updated transportation concurrency test results map that affects the concurrency status of certain areas. I recommend the King County Council adopt the ordinance. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact Brenda Bauer, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-477-3580.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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